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Reading is very important and your child 
should be encouraged to read at home on a 
regular basis.  

If your child has read at least 16 times by the 
end of the month, (4 times over 4 weeks) they 
will go into a class raffle to win a book of their 
choice. Please initial the calendar at the back 
of the slip record. 

We thank you for your continued support with 
this.  

Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
Welcome back! I hope you have all had a wonderful half term and enjoyed celebrating the Plat-
inum Jubilee in your own way.  
 
Firstly, I would like to say a huge well done to our Year 6 pupils who completed their end of 
KS2 assessments, Year 2 for completing their end of KS1 Assessments, Year 1 for completing 
their Phonics Screening and Year 4 for completing their Multiplication Check! They all tried 
very hard and we are very proud of them!  
 
The start of Summer term was a very busy and exciting one with the Year 6 trip to Red Ridge 
to inviting you all in to celebrate the Jubilee with our own tea party. The pupils showed great 
team work in preparing the hall, food and table decorations to ensure we all had a super after-
noon. It was lovely to see so many parents and carers in school! I would like to thank S&A pro-
duce for their very kind donation of strawberries, they were delicious! Also, a big thank you to 
all the children for the wonderful bunting and wellies which looked wonderful alongside the bril-
liant scarecrows dotted throughout the community.  
 
I would also like to thank Wellington Community Association and the Wellington Parish Council 
for providing all children and staff with a commemorative Platinum Jubilee coin. What a won-
derful memento to keep!  
 
We have another busy term with sports day, moving up morning and activities all planned so 
please keep an eye out for the different dates for the diary (see diary sheet attached).  
 
 

The pupils are very excited now the weather has finally warmed up and so we will be making 
the most of the schoolôs wonderful outdoor space. Please ensure your child has a sun hat in 
school and sun lotion is applied before coming to school.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
Kind regards, 
Mrs Keeble 
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In English we have been 

studying War Poetry.  We 

used emotive language to 

create our own War 

Poems and then 

performed these to the 

class.  Mrs. Blower has 

been really impressed 

with how the children 

created an emotional 

reaction within their 

poetry and how they used 

this skill to paint a 

picture in their readers/

listeners minds.  

 

In maths we have been 

looking at angles 

including how to measure 

them correctly.  We have 

learnt how to use a 

protractor to accurately 

measure acute, obtuse 

and reflex angles.  We 

have asked ourselves 

questions such as ôHow do 

I know that this is an 

obtuse angle?õ  and ôHow 

can I use a semi -circular 

protractor to measure a 

reflex angle?õ 

 

In our topic we have been 

studying The Victorians, 

and have looked in detail 

at the life of Queen 

Victoria.  The children are 

creating a PowerPoint 

presentation to showcase 

their research.  

 

The class have taken part 

in various sporting 

activities with other 

primary schools, including 

football matches and a 

netball match (which 

turned into an indoor 

dodgeball match, due to 

the rain!).  

 

This half term is a busy 

one, with swimming and 

other exciting activities to 

look forward to.  

In English, we have been reading 

a fable ôThe Crowõs taleõ.  The 

children wrote their own version 

with an alternate ending with a 

strong moral message. We have 

now moved onto an adventure 

narrative ôEmily Brown and the 

Thingõ which links with our topic 

and DT this half term.  

In maths, we have been learning 

about measurement, using 

meters, centimeters and 

millimeters.  We have been 

applying our new skills by 

measuring objects in the 

playground, in the classroom and 

even each other!  Year 2  have 

now moved onto mass and 

perimeter for Year 3.  

Our topic this half term is 

ôExplorersõ.  We have already 

learnt about the paleontologist 

Mary Anning, becoming fossil 

hunters ourselves (linking with 

year 3 science) and are now 

finding out about the life and 

exploits of Christopher Columbus 

and will be discovering the 

travels and life of astronaut Neil 

Armstrong.   

In science, Year 2 have been 

learning about living things and 

their habitats and Year 3õs topic 

has been ôRocks and Soilsõ. The 

children have enjoyed working 

scientifically during our practical 

investigations. This has 

continued within our new topic of 

ôPlantsõ, with us going out and 

about identifying different 

species of trees and sketching the 

different parts of plants. We are 

about to start to grow our own 

vegetables to discover more about 

germination, what plants require 

to be healthy and to explore the 

functions of different parts of  a 

plant.  

In art, some wonderful natural 

collages and insect sculptures 

were created and evaluated, 

inspired by the work of Andy 

Goldsworthy. We are continuing 

our DT project making moving 

vehicles, learning about the 

process of  iterative design.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

In English, weõve been 

reading the text ôThe Queenõs 

Hatõ. The children have 

created their own versions of 

the story, the Queen visited 

the Wellington Primary 

School and the wind picked 

up and blew her hat off. The 

childrenõs versions vary from 

the hat flying off to the school 

playing field, into the farm, 

landing on a trailer or tractor 

and travelling along the A49 

before either landing on top of 

the Gruffalo at Queenõs Wood 

or on top of Hereford 

Cathedral. The Queen was 

delighted to have her back on 

her head.  

 

ôWould I like to be a king/

queen?õ was our curriculum 

question. The children learnt 

about the monarchs Richard 

III, Henry VIII, Elizabeth I, 

Victoria and Elizabeth II. The 

class were surprised to find 

out what kings and queens 

ate at medieval banquets - 

deer, pigeons. King Richard II 

bones were found in a 

Leicestershire car park after 

he died in the battle of 

Bosworth. Did you know that 

Buckingham Palace has 775 

rooms including 78 

bathrooms?  Some of the 

children decided they would 

like to be a king/queen as 

they would like to have lots of 

gold and jewellery whilst 

others thought it would be 

hard work to look after the 

country and to have to tell 

people what to do.  

 

In DT, the children baked 

bread rolls, tasted different 

breads and fillings before 

designing, making and 

evaluating their own 

sandwich. Tiger bread was 

definitely a favourite with the 

children.  

 

In PSHE, the class learnt 

about money, keeping it safe, 

where adults get their money 

from and discussing the job 

theyõd like to do when they 

grow up.  

I hope you all had a 

wonderful half term and 

enjoyed the Platinum Jubilee 

celebrations. Hedgehogs 

particularly enjoyed inviting 

you in for our Teddy Bears 

Royal Tea Party. The children 

were thrilled that you could 

all come and celebrate with 

us and see their wonderful 

creations! We also enjoyed 

exploring the topics: On the 

farm, People Who Help Us, 

Big Machines and Kings and 

Queens. The children made 

some wonderful footprint 

machines and farm animal 

masks.  

 

We have a busy end of 

Summer term with lots of fun 

topics planned, which are 

outlined below:  

Dinosaurs  - 

06.06.22/13.06.22 

Under the Sea - 20.06.22 

Summer - 27.06.22 

Around the World - 

04.07.22 

What the Ladybird heard 

on Holiday - 11.07.22 

Holidays  - 18.07.22 

 

 




